Minutes TO POST
DEAN’S COUNCIL
Wednesday, December 14, 2011 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jason Pierce, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Phyllis Smith, and Iva Coates (recorder)
1. Updates
· Enrollment
· 884 students registered; 90 % of eligible students are registered (2% gain from last year)

· 970 students – budgeted for spring

· Total inquiry pool for Fall 2012 is ~1300 ahead of last year

· Architect discussions  
· Townhouses = 48 beds

· Jarvis = 15 beds

· Total of 63 additional beds for Fall 2012

2. Graduate Council
Discussion took place concerning the current Graduate Program Council description as drafted July 11, 2011 and revised August 3, 2011.  Dr. Wells would like to see the composition as noted:

· Dean’s Council

· Chair of the Education Department 

· Chaired by Executive Vice President (this year only and thereafter, Associate/Assistant VP for Academics will chair)

· Curriculum approval through the Graduation Council
· Designate time to meet 
· Under charge of Graduate Council change “review” to “review and approve”

Drs. Wells and Pierce will update the draft Graduate Council description, composition and charge and present back to this group.
3. Other
· Dr. Wells announced that MHC is the recipient of Broyhill money to be spread over 5 years in the amount of $538,000; $30,000 up front of $130,00 for the establishment of an MBA program.  Discussion to continue.
· Positive comments on reviewing the semester.

· Overloads – discussion of teacher education practicum; Scott Pearson requested that reasonable amount of compensation be established for faculty.  Jason Pierce to review and bring back to this group.
Adjourned at 4:25 p.m.  

